
1

Delivering excellence, opportunity and success in an innovative and caring environment

Tuesday 2 April
K-1 visit Culcairn Library

Wednesday 3 April
Culcairn Preschool visit

Thursday 4 April
SRPSSA Netball Trials

Friday 4 April
Cross Country Carnival 

Wednesday 10 April
Paul Kelly Cup

Thursday 11 April
Assembly 2:10pm

Friday 12 April
Green Reward
Last day Term 1.

Monday 29 April
School Development Day

Tuesday 30 April
All students return to school
ANZAC service

PRINCIPAL SCOOP
• Principal Scoop

• On the Ball & On the Go

• Out & About Class News

• Friend on the Fridge

What’s In Our Newsletter
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Chocolate, so good 
Thank you to all our families who purchased raffle tickets and 
donated to the raffle. We had 6 amazing prizes. The winners 
were:	1st Alisa Read		 2nd Jacob Rolton

4th Way Family		
 6th Tilly Howard

Remembering the fallen
Once again we are enouraging all our students to be involved in 
the Culcairn RSL Sub-Branch ANZAC Day march and service. 
Children will need to assemble at the Culcairn Coach Terminal 
at 10:00am for a 10:30am march. Students are required to wear 
full school uniform. We will not wear hats.

Our acknowledgement, Lest We Forget
Our school ANZAC Day service will be held on Tuesday 30 April. 
Class 5-6 students will lead this very important commemorative 
service. Students are encouraged to bring flowers on the day, 
which will be included in our wreath laying service. Parents and 
friends are most welcome to join us for this special occassion.

And they’re off
Our annual Cross Country will take place this Friday 5 April at 
the Culcairn Sportsground/golf course. Students will come to 
school as normal and will walk to the Culcairn Sportsground 
with their teachers. At the completion of the Cross Country all 
students will return to school for presentation and usual school 
activities. We will not have a meal deal this year due to the 
school hall/canteen not being available.

Best foot forward 
Tomorrow, Wednesday 3 April, the Year 6 students will be 
organising tabloids for all students. The Culcairn Early Learning 
Centre preschool children who will be visiting our school, will 
also be involved.

What a mark! 
The Paul Kelly Cup for boys and girls teams in our local area will 
be held at the Culcairn Sportsground on Wednesday 10 April.
Students attending will walk to and from the sportsground with 
Mr Kent and Miss Beer.

What’s Happening at CPS

T h e
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Showing our athleticism
Our annual Athletics Carnival will take place on Friday 3 May, first week of Term 2, at Billabong 
High School. Students 8 years and older will walk to Billabong High School with their teacher 
and begin events at 10:00am. Younger students will walk to the high school with Mrs Leov after 
recess, beginning events at 12:00pm. The P&C will operate a canteen on the day.

Supporting our school, supporting our students 
This year as in past years, the contribution sought from families will cover the bookpack
and a number of other items. This means that apart from major excursions, school photos, 
NSW University Competitions, district and regional sport activities, all inschool programs will be 
covered with one payment. Costs this year are:
1st child at school $80.00 		  2nd child at school $75.00
3rd child at school $70.00 		  4th child at school $65.00
Don’t forget payments can be made online via the Sentral Parent Portal or by EFTPOS at the 
school office. If you would prefer to make weekly/fortnightly/monthly payments, please see Miss 
Fage in the office.

The end approaches
As our last school day for this term is next Friday 12 April, I would like to take this opportunity 
to wish everyone a safe and happy break. Students will return for Term 2 on Tuesday 30 April. 
Staff will return with a Staff Development Day on Monday 29 April with a focus on Curriculum. All 
public schools in NSW will have the same focus.

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL

On the Ball and On The Go
Whole School Tabloids
Tomorrow morning from 10:15am until 11:15am, 
Year 6 students will be running a variety of “Play 
for Life” mini sport games for our school and 
for the children visiting from the Culcairn Early 
Childhood Centre. 

SRPSSA Netball Trials
Good Luck to Maddison Lloyd-Wilson, Jasmine 
Leitch, Adaleigh Schultz and Madaline Webster 
who will be trialling for the Southern Riverina 
PSSA Netball Team at Billabong High School, this 
Thursday, 4 April 2024. 

Riverina PSSA AFL Trials
Good luck to Fletcher Way, who will be trying out 
for the Riverina PSSA Football Team  in Albury 

this Thursday. 

Cross Country
Our annual School Cross Country carnival will 
run this Friday at the Culcairn Sportsground 
and Golf Course. Students will walk down to the 
sportsground straight after morning assembly. They 
will then walk to their starting points and run back. 
Presentations will be done back at school. 

Athletics Training 

Athletics for Sporting schools will continue this 
week on Friday, after the Cross Country.

Paul Kelly Cup
Next Wednesday we have girls and boys AFL 
teams competing at the Paul Kelly Cup at the 
Culcairn Sportsground. Good luck to both teams.
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Class K-1
Today K-1 visited the Culcairn Town Library for storytime. Tomorrow (Wednesday) we will be 
welcoming Culcairn Preschool students to join us for tabloid sports. Our school Cross Country 
carnival will be on Friday. K-1 students will run 1km. We will return to school at the completion of 
our race. Students may wear red or green for their sports house colour.

Class 2-3
I hope everyone had a safe and restful Easter weekend. We have a very busy final two weeks to 
end our term. In Literacy we have been studying the text ‘Iceberg’ and exploring the purposes of 
texts and genres. Today we started the first steps of writing our informative texts about glaciers. 
Don’t forget that Cross Country is this Friday, so remember your running shoes, hats and water 
bottles! Have a great week.

Class 4-5
I hope everyone had a happy and safe Easter long weekend. We have been investigating 
measurement in Maths and have enjoyed creating cross country practice courses within the 
school. In English we are creating hybrid texts; texts that are both entertaining and informative 
around kangaroos. Congratulations 4-5 on a fantastic first term.

Class 5-6
I hope everyone had a great long weekend. We have a busy two weeks left of this Term. 5-6 
students have been working hard on their English projects ready to present in class this week. 
We have been working hard in maths, for the next two weeks we will be looking at data.  
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Class NewsOut & About
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 1 2024
Week 10
		

Wednesday		 3 April	 Culcairn Preschool visit

Thursday			  4 April		  SRPSSA Netball trials

Friday			  5 April		  Cross Country Carnival

Week 11
Monday			  8 April	

Tuesday			  9 April	

Wednesday		 10 April		 Paul Kelly Cup	  	

Thursday			  11 April		  Assembly 2:10pm

Friday			  12 April		  Last Day Term 1
							 Green Reward

Term 2
Week 1
Monday			  29 April		  School Development Day	

Tuesday			 30 April		 School resumes for all students
							 School ANZAC Service

Culcairn Public 
School
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